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“‘Serve one another in love.” 

Galatians  5.13 

This week’s value: Service 
Dear Parents and Carers 
  
We began the week with Collective Worship, where we looked at the value of service. We 
reflected on how we could show the value both in and out of school. We looked at the 
prayer by St Teresa of Avila and thought about what it meant to us. 
 
Christ has no body now, but yours. 
No hands, no feet on earth, but yours. 
Yours are the eyes through which he looks 
With compassion on this world. 
Yours are the feet with which he walks to do good, 
Yours are the hands with which he blesses all the world. 
  

In other news, I am sure that you will be pleased to hear that Jack R in Year 5 was voted the 
winner of the Science Fair. Well done to Jack! 
  
On Friday of last week after a plea for help Guy, Richard and Andy arrived at the school 
armed with tools to help to put together the new rabbit and guinea pig runs. A huge thank 
you to all that offered to help and of course to the parents that were able to come into 
school. 
  

On Monday some of the Year 3 and Year 4 children attended the A.I.M High Maths 
Workshop where they were involved in lots of fun activities - a little bit of magic; playing card 
maths; problem solving investigations/activities; practical shape and space and mental 
calculation games.  The children said that they had a great time, it was “cool doing 
something different.” 
  
On Monday of next week parents and carers will receive a link to access their child’s formal 
written report.  We have set the time to 4pm. This is the first time that we have used this 
method in a bid to look after the environment by printing less. If you have any issues, please 
contact your child’s class teacher via dojo. Fingers crossed it will all run smoothly. 
  

A quick reminder that next week is our Easter Service at St Stephens Church. The service 
starts at 1.45pm with all parents invited. Can I please ask that parents and carers do not 
arrive before 1.30pm so that we can make sure that the children are already seated. A copy 
of the order of service will be available vis Class Dojo next week.  I very much look forward to 
seeing you at church. 
   
Have wonderful weekend.  
  
Mrs Tracey Fletcher 

Dates for your diary 
 
Monday 25th March 
Tempest Class 
Photos 
 
Wednesday 27th 
March 
Easter Service – St. 
Stephen’s Church 
1.45pm 
 
Thursday 28th March 
Easter Egg Hunt 
Last day of Spring 
term 
 
Monday 15th April 
First day of Summer 
term 
***************** 

Thank you to the 
parents that helped 
with the Book Fayre 

this week – Marie M, Jill 
C, Tara T and Helen R -  

we couldn’t do this 
without you. We will 

give an update on how 
much was raised next 

week. 

 
 

 

 



SPORTS REPORT 

LANDRAKE CROSS COUNTRY 
Congratulations to all the children and parents who were among the 700 runners to complete the gruelling 
3 mile Landrake Cross Country race. Everyone was amazing. Individually, Lucas S was first boy, despite 
running nearly all the way with one shoe! With his brother Jacob 8th and Toby J (who is in Year 3) an 
incredible 12th, we will be in with a good chance of the team title when it is announced at the Cross 
Country presentation next Wednesday. Also, with excellent packing in the girls race (Megan G 16th, 
Isabelle D 21st and Florence O 27th girl), we will have a chance of a podium placing in the girls team event. 
Well done to everyone. 
 
CORNWALL SCHOOLS YEAR 3/4 FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT 

On Wednesday we took our very young team to Wadebridge for the Cornwall 
Schools Finals. They played magnificently all tournament, eventually finishing 
2nd, losing out on goal difference. I can't nominate a Player-Of-The-
Tournament because the whole team was utterly magnificent. Well done girls! 
 
CORNWALL SCHOOL GAMES INDOOR ATHLETICS FINALS 
Good luck to all 36 athletes competing in the CSG Indoor Athletics Finals at Bodmin today.  

Achievement Awards 
 
The whole of Reception Class are this week’s 
achievement winners. They have been so wonderful 
at helping Mrs Edlin with different jobs every single 
day, they have shown what kind and caring children 
they are and are all amazing. Well done Reception 
class, I am very proud of you.  

Hunter in Year 1 for his brilliant efforts in class. 

Rosina in Year 2 is such a star in school every day. 
You are kind and helpful and put 100% into 
everything you do. Well done Rosina. 
 
Beau M in Year 3 who made a fantastic Egyptian 
collar in preparation for our class Egyptian Day. He 
has been immersed in the topic, learning and 
sharing lots of interesting facts. Well done Beau. 

Isla W in Year 4 for trying her hardest and being 
resilient in order to finish her big write. 

Torii in Year 5 has been a superstar this week, 
thinking about how she can help other people. She is 
looking at things which need doing and just doing 
these such as tidying a bookcase or opening a door 
for someone. Well done. 
 
Miley in Year 6 for always trying hard and always 
having a positive attitude to learning.  She works with 
everyone and never makes a fuss.  She always has a 
smile on her face and nothing is ever too much 
trouble.  I am so proud of you Miley :) 

Value Awards 
 

Ada is this week’s value winner for service in 
Reception Class. Ada always wants to help her 
friends and teachers, she will offer her time and 
friendship to others without being asked and is so 
keen to help. Keep it up Ada!  
 
Barney in Year 1 for showing great kindness to a 
friend this week. 
 
Darcie in Year 2 helps everyone in our class each 
and every day. You always ask what else you can 
do for me and this makes me smile. Thank you 
Darcie. 
 
Isabella in Year 3 who  goes out of her way to help 
others and shows respect and kindness to her 
friends and adults. Well done Isabella! 
 
Isla B in Year 4 for always being happy to offer her 
service and help to adults and her peers. 
 
Harriet in Year 5 is always thoughtful towards 
others and thinks about how she can support, 
help and show advice to others. Well done 
Harriet. 
 
Jasmine in Year 6 is always the first to offer help to 
adults and is a good friend to everyone.  She 
offers her friendship and time to those who feel 
lonely and is such a lovely young lady. 



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 1 have been learning about 

Shabbat, we made Challah bread and tasted 

it.  In maths we have been continuing with 

subtraction and have been getting ready for 

the Easter service. 

Year 2 have had a busy week exploring 

more about Easter and really thinking 

about why we call Jesus a Saviour.  The 

children have also explored historical 

sources to find out where we get our facts 

about Florence Nightingale. They have 

continued to be amazing mathematicians 

with the five and ten times tables. 

 

Year 5 have had a busy week of fun.  As part of 

our science, we have been planting cuttings 

we have taken from our plants.  In music we 

been perfecting our singing, drumming and 

Ukelele skills.  Our history lessons on the 

Maya civilisation this week involved eating 

chocolate made by Autumn as part of her chilli 

challenge homework…. We can’t learn about 

the Maya without chocolate! On Wednesday, 

it was National Sign Language Day, so Year 5 

had a sign language lesson, they were 

fantastic. 

 

Year 6 have been researching scientists and their contributions to our lives this week.  They have been 

able to choose a scientist who interests them to create a fact file about their life.  They will be using 

scientist vocabulary to include write ups on their experiments which they conducted on our Harry Potter 

day and summarise their results. They have concluded their maths learning around converting 

percentages, fractions and decimals ready to move onto measurement next week. They have used Bibles 

to examine the Easter Story and discuss their own opinions about it, reflecting on why this is a special 

time of year to Christians. 

 

Reception Class have been exploring 

patterns in maths.  They looked at 

patterns in the natural world and 

explored repeating patterns. They also 

got to try marbling to make part of their 

Easter cards, this amazed them all to see 

the paper change so quickly! 

This week in Year 4 we have been writing 

our balanced argument around the 

question ‘Should we be allowed to feed 

animals in National Parks?’  The class have 

been superb, working hard to finish their 

piece in a short amount of time.  I am so 

proud of the work they have produced. 
This week Year 3 have enjoyed creating 

their Egyptian collars in Art, finishing 

their Howard Carter diary writing in 

Literacy and discussing the symbolism 

of the Resurrection in RE. 



Photo Gallery 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


